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The annual Point West Rotary Club Foundation election will be held at the Club meeting next Friday morning, June 
3rd.  This meeting will be held at the North Ridge Country Club, 7600 Madison Avenue in Fair Oaks.   
 
Club Foundation Trustee Samantha Hoshida will be managing the election.  She will provide you with a paper ballot at 
the meeting.  You may vote for up to five (5) of the nominees on the ballot.  (Ballots with more than five votes will be 
invalidated.)  Marked ballots must be placed in a collection box provided for that purpose.  When voting has conclud-
ed, Samantha will collect all the ballots, count them and announce the election results at the conclusion of the 
meeting.  The five individuals with the most votes will constitute the newly elected members of the Foundation Board. 
 
If you can not or do not plan on attending the meeting in person, you may vote on an absentee basis by either sending 
Samantha Hoshida your votes via email at samanthahoshida@gmail.com, or calling your votes into Samantha at (916) 
801-5793.  Absentee votes must be in to Samantha by no later than 7:00 PM on Thursday, June 2nd. 
The Candidates are profiled here (in alphabetical order). 
 
Mike Cendro 

Point West Rotarian for over 20 years. Recipient of Quiet Rotarian Award. Served on the Club Board 

for a total of six years in both elected and appointed positions. Chaired California Brewers Festival. 

Chaired Club Golf Tournament. Served as PWR Club President (2012-13).  Served as Point West Rotary 

Foundation Trustee (2015-18). Served as Point West Rotary Club Foundation President (2017-18). 

 

 

Trish Harrington 

Joined PWR in May of 2005. Served on Club board as Sgt. at Arms in 2007-2008 and 2021-2022. 

Has been a member of the District GSE and District Matching Grants Committees. Member of 

Benevolent Giving Committee/GRC from 2008-2010 and again from 2018-202. PWR Club newsletter 

editor for three years, and District newsletter editor for two years. Demotion Party Chair in 2009 and 

committee member in 2017. involved in Festa di Vino for many years, including restaurant Chair in 

2008 and event Chair in 2017. Multi-year Brewfest volunteer, including manpower Chair in 2008 and 

2009. TEES tutor and Ride the Parkway and Paint the Town volunteer. Paul Harris Fellow +3 and Point West Foundation 

Fellow +2. 

 

Tim Maliepaard 

Tim has been involved in business and sales for over 38 years, and a member of PWR since 1987 (35 

years). Served on PWR Club board from 1998- 2000 and 2016-2018. Rotarian of the Year in 2003. In-

volved in Festa di Vino every year the event was held, including securing wineries, restaurants, auction 

gifts and selling tickets. Chaired the event in 2003. Also chaired and cochaired several other events, 

including Paint the Town, Spring Party and the Rotary Cocktail Party. Served this term on the Club's 

speakers committee. Has hosted Fireside Chats several times, and has coached and played on the 

PWR softball team. Has also volunteered for Rise Against Hunger and other food packing events. Was a Point West 

Foundation Fellow in 2003 and 2020 and is working on 5th Paul Harris Fellow. 
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Point West Rotary Foundation Board Candidates (Continued) 
 
Joanie Mather 

Joanie has worked in business for many years, notably with Pacific Bell/AT&T for 22 years in mar-
keting and training, and presently as Office Administrator for Corcoran Global Living (formerly Dunni-
gan Realtors). Point West Rotary member from 2007 to 2012 and from 2020 to present.  Is currently 
the Club Membership Chair and a Club Sgt at Arms. Has served on the GRC and as a member of the 
Festa di Vino, golf tournament and cocktail party committees. Club volunteer activities include Ameri-
can River Parkway cleanups and Salvation Army bell ringing and Christmas food distribution (Chicken 

Chucking). 
 
Bea Maurer  

Bea has been a PWR Club member for 17 years. Elected to PWR board for two years and was on the 
board for two additional years as the Club Information Officer (District/Club Liaison). Active member 
of the Grant Review Committee for two years. Chaired the Membership committee for several years 
and is still a committee member. During the Covid year, chaired the Fundraiser Committee, consisting 
mostly of Zoom auctions. Involved with the Eagle Golf program 14 years and co-chaired it for the past 
4 years. Has been Sgt at Arms twice, 2x2 scheduler, and the Invocator scheduler for two terms. Co-
chaired and chaired the Festa Di Vino fundraiser, chaired the Salvation Army Bell Ringing and Food 
Give Away event (Chicken Chucking), cochaired the Peace Officer of the Year Awards, the annual 

Cocktail Party, the Bowling Bash and the Fun Committee. Has volunteered for Paint the Town, Ride the Parkway, Amer-
ican River Clean-ups, Salvation Army Bell Ringing, and many Brewfests.  
 
Maria O'Neil 

Maria has been a PWR Club member since 2002. Currently a member of the PWR Foundation board 
and seeking re-election. Also incoming Club Public Image Chair. Heavily involved in Club and Founda-
tion public relations and social media, and is initiating a revamp/upgrade of the Foundation and Club 
websites. Has served on the Club Board, chaired the Speech Contest, spent many years on the Festa 
di'Vino and Brewfest committees (including the inaugural Festa committee), served on the Interna-
tional Committee, and has assisted in the marketing and promotion of many Club and Foundation 

events and fundraisers. 
 
Beth Leonard Schatz 

Beth has been a PWR Club member since November of 1997. Retired from work in 4/2020 after 48 
years in banking; most recently as a Senior Vice President/ Senior Commercial Loan Underwriter. 
Possesses a BS in Finance and an MBA, both from UC Berkeley. Has served in a wide variety of service 
and leadership roles, including: 
• Twice elected as a PWR Board Member, serving 2001-2003 and 2018-2020. Also was an appointed 
Board member (Club Secretary) during 2015-2017 term. 
• Has previously served as a PWR Foundation Trustee. 
• Served on the "Benevolent Giving Committee" (now called the Grant Review committee, or "GRC") 

for several years at a time on multiple occasions. Member of the GRC for last two years. 
 
She has also served on Brewfest Committee, heading the beer competition (which has since been discontinued), and 
was Chairperson for Tickets for Festa di Vino for multiple years. 
Outside Rotary, has served on the Board for the Girl Scouts Heart of Central California and the Mercy Foundation 
Board. 

2021-22 Rotary Year   37th Term, Issue 33S Pg. 2 Date: 6/1/2022   Editors – Flying Monkeys, M. Barger 


